

Regional Schools Commissioner, North Department for Education Bishopsgate House Feethams, Darlington DL1 5QE

Email: RSC.North@education.gov.uk

8 February 2022

Mrs Emma Robertson
Headteacher
Egglescliffe Church of England Primary School
Butts Lane
Egglescliffe
Stockton-on-Tees
TS16 9BT

Dear Mrs Robertson

Egglescliffe Church of England Primary School - Ofsted section 8 inspection

I was delighted to see that Egglescliffe Church of England Primary School continues to be a Good school following its Ofsted section 8 inspection on 12 and 13 January. I recognise the hard work that goes into achieving this. I was particularly struck by inspectors' comments on how recent changes to the curriculum have raised the expectations of what pupils can achieve and how there has been significant improvements in subjects such as reading and mathematics in a short space of time. I was also pleased to read that pupils thrive at your school and the positive praise the school has received from parents.

Thank you for all the effort that you, your staff and governors have put into achieving the best outcomes for children in your academy. Please pass on my warmest congratulations. I look forward to seeing Egglescliffe Church of England Primary School sustain a high quality of education for pupils in the coming months and years.

I am copying this letter to Paul Rickeard at Durham and Newcastle Diocesan Learning Trust, in recognition of the trust's contribution to the academy's success.

Yours sincerely

Katherine Cowell

Krawell

Regional Schools Commissioner for the North